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April showers continue, one minute we have blue sky and sunshine the next it is snowing: click this link to see. I 

know from watching one of the Ardennes Classic cycle races around Belgium on Sunday that they are experiencing 

exactly the same weather conditions. There is a giant low pressure sitting over the North Sea dragging all the cold 

air down from the far north so our temperatures are very low for the time of year. 

 

Despite the weather 

the plants continue 

to grow ï in the 

foreground the bright 

green foliage of 

Corydalis óCraigton 

Blueô looks so fresh 

even though it has 

been out since the 

autumn. I can see 

flower spikes 

appearing on some 

of the plants I lifted 

and moved into 

another bed ï this 

plant does best if you 

lift and split it every 

few years; replanting 

it into some fresh 

ground enriched with 

some garden 

compost gives it a 

real boost. 

 

 
This is the reverse view of the central raised bed shown in the previous picture ï I would like to draw your eye 

down to the planting of Erythronium americanum  in the foreground. This is the stoloniferous form that can be 

reluctant to flower - over many years it has spread out covering well over a square metre.  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6iEbyebBrNE


 
Erythronium americanum  

For a long time it produced only single leaves and never flowered then around ten years ago it some bulbs started to 

produce two leaves along with flowers - this year there are over one hundred flowers in this group so the answer to 

getting this form to flower may be just to have patience. On the other hand I recently read a study suggesting that in 

the wild this plant may be benefiting from the mycorrhiza associated with some trees and that could make sense as 

this group is growing among the root reach of Betula utilis, the Himalayan white birch so they may well be joining 

in this symbiotic relationship. 

 
Erythronium  americanum 

 


